

St.Dennis Parish Council

Chairperson – Julia Clarke Parish Clerk/RFO – Lynn Clarke Tel: 01726 821700

Newsletter

Email: clerk@stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk Website: https://stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk/ Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:30am - 12:30pm

June 2023

** WOW ** - Coronation Event - Saturday 6 May 2023

With thanks to everyone who was involved in this fantastic day. To the organisers, to the Working Men's Club, Clay's Kitchen, the St Dennis Band, and everyone who attended to make it such a success. The weather behaved itself to enable everyone to enjoy the sunshine, and the day ended with a fantastic hog roast, silent disco and Beacon lighting in the car park, supervised by the St Dennis Fire Brigade. The Coronation mugs were a big success and can be kept to commemorate the Coronation for years to come. Mugs are still available if anyone would like one. The ClayTAWC centre has mugs in their reception area. We hope that everyone had the best day.

Coronation Coins – Presentation to the children of St Dennis Academy

To celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III, 2 Councillors representing St Dennis Parish Council attended St Dennis Academy School to present the school children with a commemorative Coronation coin, to celebrate the Coronation on 6 May 2023. The children were delighted to receive these and we hope that they will keep them as a keepsake for the future. Photographs of the presentations were taken and can be found on the St Dennis Academy Facebook page.

Grass cutting in the Playing Field and Cemetery

The grass has recently been cut in the playing field and cemetery. Our Maintenance Workers close off these areas when the grass is due to be cut to ensure everyone's safety. If you see that the areas are closed off, please do not enter during the work in progress. Please note that the next dates for grass cutting are 17 and 31 May, and fortnightly thereafter. Both areas will be closed for a short time on both days, to enable the work to be undertaken safely.

Dogs in the Playing Field

Once again, just a reminder to everyone with a dog who uses the playing field area, that dogs are to be kept on leads at all times and are not permitted to run around without their leads, however inviting this may seem. We have had several complaints recently about dogs off of leads. Please also remember that Doggy Poo Bags are available from the Parish Council office FREE OF CHARGE, which avoids the problem of dog fouling, which has also been a problem recently. If everyone who uses the playing field could look after it, it will be a much better place for everyone.

St Dennis Parish Council - Feedback Form

Shortly, the St Dennis Parish Council will be preparing a Feedback Form to obtain residents' general feedback on how they feel the Parish Council helps the village. The form will be for everyone to comment on, and for us to know, how we can improve our service to the community. We are also trying to find out how we can draw more people in to the events that we arrange. At the end of the day, the Parish Council is here to serve everyone within the village, and if as many people as possible pull together, we can make the improvements which are needed, so make sure that everyone benefits. When you receive your Feedback

from, please comment honestly and anonymously, if preferred. All feedback will be taken on board – we are here to try and help everyone! Thank you.

Overgrown footpaths

When out and about, have you spotted any overgrown footpaths which get in your way? Have you noticed any fly-tipping? If you have, please let the Parish Council office know and we will take the necessary action to resolve this. You can always pop into the office personally or email us, as above.

Anti-Social Behaviour / Vandalism

Please do not forget that the Parish Council can help with this. If you have anything to report, please let us know and we will report this to Cornwall Police or the local Tri Officer, on your behalf. A link was recently put up on the St.Dennis Parish Council Facebook page with step-by-step instructions on how to report incidents to the Police. Recently, we captured 2 lads in the playing field kicking over a newly installed bin, the footage of which has now been passed to the Police for further investigation.

Good Citizen Award - Nominate someone NOW!!

Don't forget ... If you know someone who works tirelessly for others and takes no recognition for their good deeds, you can nominate them for the Good Citizen Award. Application forms can be found on our website and in the Parish Council office. The application is a very simple form to fill in and could make someone's day!!!! The closing date for nominations is 31 May 2023.